
Week Ending: 
Friday 24th January 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

On Monday, our Pupil Parliament spent the day working with MPs from all of
the other schools in our MAT.  Their mission was to work together to come up
with ideas to make our schools even better places to be and what innovative
ideas they have come up with!  Our very own Green Meadow Prime Minister,
Ben, caught up with me yesterday to share how our team of parliamentarians
are keen to enhance the reward system we have in school.  He spoke
passionately about this on behalf of Pupil Parliament and was very convincing -
I loved hearing all about the children’s amazing ideas and Ben used his Oracy
skills to great effect, so watch this space!

You may have spotted Mrs Mullard back in school with us this week.  It was
wonderful to see her.  Mrs Mullard will be returning from maternity leave in
February so she popped in to start working with our Year 6 debating team in
preparation for this year’s Cicero Cup.  If you remember, Green Meadow made
it through to the national finals in Hampton Court last year so we can’t wait to
start competing against other schools later this half term!     

Following on from the success of our Year 5 and 6 football team who
represented our district and took part in the West Midlands finals last week,
our school basketball team were in action in the finals of the Harborne District
yesterday.  The competition was high and our team played superbly well
throughout the tournament.  They returned to school proudly clutching silver
medals having narrowly missed out on gold by just one basket!  Amazing!  Well
done, everyone!  We are so proud of you all.  A big thank you to Mr Brooks and
Mr Latham for their pitch-side support and encouragement.  

And finally, thank you to everyone who has signed their child up for after school
clubs this term.  We are proud of the range of after school clubs we have on
offer and these always prove to be very popular. I am sure you will all want to
join me to thank all of the staff for making it possible for us to offer such a
range of high quality clubs.  Another great example of succeeding together! 

Have a great weekend, everyone. 
Best wishes,
Miss Arrowsmith

@Green_MeadowPS

PE and
Outdoor

Learning days 

Please wear
PE kits to

school on PE
days. 

Monday
Year 2 PE

Tuesday
 Year 3, Year 4
and Year 6 PE

Wednesday
Year 1 PE

Year 3
Outdoor
Learning

Thursday
Year 5 and
Year 6 PE

Friday
Reception PE

Bikes and Scooters at School
It’s fabulous seeing so many children riding their bikes and scooters to school

each day - it gets the day off to an active start and also eases congestion
around school.  For the safety of everyone on the school site, we would like to

politely remind you that bikes and scooters need to be pushed rather than
ridden on the school site.  Thank you for your support!

https://www.greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org/our-school/green-meadow-offer/


CELEBRATING
GREAT LEARNING!  

Well done to all of the children who have been practising their
spelling on Spelling Shed this week.  Our class leader board this

week has Jupiter in 1st place, Tolkien in 2nd and Pluto in 3rd
place! Well done to  our whole-school top speller, Aalam in

Jupiter, who helped his class secure top place!

A huge well done to this week’s Mathletes, Daniel in Bournville,
Orla in Cadbury, Dufie in Shakespeare, Mahdiyar in Tolkien,

Esma in Mars, Daniel in Saturn, Sofia in Jupiter and Amelia in
Pluto. 

Our top scoring classes were Saturn and Bournville. Keep
practising on the tasks set by your teacher to become a top

Mathlete!

A huge well done to this week’s Outstanding Orators, Sirius in
Leopards, Joshua in Zebras, Chyna in Tigers,  Oliver in Lions, Harry
in Giraffes, Cali in Gazelles,   Nazik in Bournville, Millie in Cadbury,

Grace in Shakespeare, Luna in Tolkien, Lukas in Mars, Toby in Saturn,
Jake in Jupiter and Elijah in Pluto. You have all impressed us with

how well you have demonstrated your oracy skills this week.

Congratulations to our Readers of the Week- who get to
choose their own book to take home from the world-
famous Green Meadow Book Vending Machine! Iris in

Zebras, Alicia-May in Leopards, Tapiwain Lions, Chyna in
Tigers, Darcey in Gazelles, Hugo in Giraffes, Leo in Cadbury,

Nevie in Bournville, Jaanki in Tolkien, Peaches in
Shakespeare, Archie in Saturn, Ahmed in Mars, Grace in

Pluto and Charles in Jupiter.



CELEBRATION TIME!

Well done to all the children in school who received hot chocolate
nominations from their teachers for

GOING ABOVE AND BEYOND!  
This week, an incredible 64 children from across school received
nominations - that’s AMAZING!  We are all so proud of you!  We
hope you have your certificates displayed somewhere at home to

celebrate.
House Points

A record number of house points have been awarded this week to children demonstrating
our school values of READY, RESPECTFUL and SAFE and for making sure they show how

helpful, friendly and supportive everyone at Green Meadow is.  Well done, everyone! 

     836      550      658     563     600

Well done to Gazelles in KS1 and Saturn in KS2 who are our best
attending classes this week.

The most punctual class in school this week is Gazelles who were in
school on time every day to make the most of their learning time.  



School meals cost £3 per day, payable via Arbor, for Years 3, 4, 5 &
6, unless you are entitled to free school meals.

Please keep up to date with school meal payments each week.

Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL children are
entitled to universal free school meals.

WE ARE ON WEEk 1 of the menu

MENUMENU



Ask youR child to tell you about
the storY Behind The picture we

looked at in assembly this week and
how it relates to british values





Upcoming dates FOR
YOUR DIARY...

Spring 1 Week 4
wb 27th January 2025

 
  

Monday, 27th January 2025
Year 5 at Five Ways School to

watch ‘We Will Rock You’

Wednesday, 29th January 2025
Year 5 at Kings Norton Boys

School for a drama
masterclass

Friday, 31st January 2025
Positive Footprints KEVI

project 9.30-11.30 Mars 1.15-
3.15 Saturn 

FOGM cake sale after school

Spring 1 Week 5
wb 3rd February 2025

 

Tuesday, 4th February 2025
Cicero Cup Challenge Day for

invited pupils

Friday, 7th to Saturday 8th
February 2025 

Year 2 Talent Show and
Sleepover at school


